
TOWN OF MANSURA 

SPECIAL MEETING 

APRIL 19, 2023 

The Mayor and Board of Alderman of the Town of Mansura met in a special session at the Mansura Town 

Hall on Wednesday April 19, 2023, at 2pm. 

Present: Mayor Kenneth Pickett, Judy Bazert, Bruce Jackson, Roderick Perry, Judy James, and Glenn 

McKinley. 

A special meeting was held to discuss the insurance quote with First Insurance and Risk Management. 

Mayor Pickett informed the Board of Alderman that First Insurance was the best insurance company to 

go with for the Town. 

Motioned by Glenn McKinley, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried to renew with First 

Insurance. 

Vays: Bruce Jackson, Glenn McKinley, Roderick Perry, and Judy Bazert. 

Nays: Judy James 

Mayor Pickett informed the Board of Alderman about the special meeting pay. Mayor Pickett requested 

it stay at 100 dollars a meeting. It will be on next month agenda to discuss with the Board of Alderman at 

the town council meeting, May 8, 2023, at six o'clock. 

Mayor Pickett informed the Board of Alderman about the quote from T.T. Laborde to upgrade electrical 

service on the front and back side of the tennis court, putting a new 200 AMP meter can combo, 

installing new power poles on front and back side of tennis court, and also running new wires. 

Motioned by Bruce Jackson, seconded by Judy Bazert and unanimously carried to approve T.T. Laborde to 

do the electrical work on the tennis court. 

Motioned by Roderick Perry, seconded by Bruce Jackson and unanimously carried having no further 

business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Mayo  Kenneth Pickett s/Kayla Bannister, Town Clerk 


